H.R.C.C.C. 28th AGM




27th November 2021
Agenda

1. Officer’s Reports

2. Election of Officers

3. Proposals Received
4. Discussion Topics
5. AOB (discussion Items)

Present :
As the AGM preceded the club meeting, most racers on the day were present.
Apologies :
Martyn Ross
Meeting opened at 11:30 at Heath Lane Academy
Chairman’s Report (Chris Forrest)
Chris opened his report by stating that because of the Coronavirus pandemic it had been a funny 2 years since the last AGM (one was not held in 2020).  Although there had been no racing until the start of the current season, he affirmed that the numbers of racers attending week-on-week were similar to the numbers racing in 2019.  In closing, he said that it felt great to be back up and running.
Treasurer’s Report (Roger Cosgrove)

Roger opened his report by stating that because of the fact that no racing had occurred during 2020, that the accounts in his report are effectively for the preceding 2 years.
The closing balance in 2019 was therefore the opening balance of 2021, and we started the year with £1048 in the main bank account.  There is an additional £5800 in the savings account.

Because of the Coronavirus pandemic, he has asked the Academy for a price review to assist us financially, but unfortunately he has as yet not heard anything from the Academy (indeed we have not had any invoices from them yet!)  He reiterated that the cost of the hiring of the hall is £32/hr, and that we need 30 racers to break even.

Roger said that we are now in need of replacing the carpet, but that would be discussed later in the meeting.

He also said that going forward that the way he records the income will have to change as now pretty much all of the income uses the direct SumUp card payment, so it therefore difficult to break down the income for the accounts.

Roger closed his report by saying that Chris Forrest (Chairman), Ian Smith (Secretary) and himself (Treasurer) run the club with others dipping in to help, but that they merely “steer” the club and that they are not “in charge”.

Election of Officer’s

The Treasurer and Secretary positions were up for re-election this year.  Both Roger and Ian affirmed that they were happy to stand for re-election.  No other members from the floor came forward for either position, so Roger Cosgrove was proposed by “someone” and seconded by Chris Forrest.  Roger will serve a further term as Treasurer.  Ian Smith was proposed by Roger Cosgrove and seconded by Tom Gardener.  Ian will serve a further term as Secretary.
Proposals Received

None
Discussion Topics

a. Entry Fees

Roger stated that the current Race Fees were a flat £8 per racer with an Annual Membership of £5.  He proposed changing the Race Fee for non-members to £9.  He was keen that there should be an incentive for racers to join the club, although he did say that in our club constitution that a consecutive 3 year membership would entitle any members a share of the club assets in the event of the club folding.
After much discussion, the floor proposed raising the Annual Membership to £10, with the non-member Race Fee increased to £10 too (leaving Member Race Fees at £8).  Additionally, there would be a £5 Race Fee for Rookies, and it was decided that a “Rookie” would be determined by the Race Director.  CARRIED.
b. Carpet

As Roger had mentioned in his Treasurer’s Report, there is a need to replace our race carpet.  It was stated that generally the “Foam tyre” runners do not like our current carpet, but as the majority of our racers ran on “Rubber tyres” that we should replace like for like.

It was proposed by Roger that we would replace the current carpet at the end of our Winter series (i.e. in March) ready for our 2022 Autumn series, Roger stated that the number of racers drop off dramatically in February anyway.  CARRIED.
It was mentioned that the carpet comes from Holland, so because of Brexit will almost certainly be more expensive than it was.  Zak Finlay stated that “Ball-ey” (MB Models) was a distributor for the Off-Road version of the carpet so it might be worth contacting him.
c. Track Markings

It was proposed that we need more “bendy corners” and corner dots.  This was agreed.
d. Rookie Class – Do we need a cheap entry level class?
It was queried whether we need a “cheap entry level class” similar to the Mardave class of yesteryear.  It was pointed out that anyone new to racing wouldn’t necessarily know what to buy so would probably turn up with something from Argos or somewhere.  It was agreed that the Rookie class will continue as is, with a Rookie (determined by the Race Director) running pretty much anything.
AOB

None.
The meeting was closed at 12:10
